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Authorities report national wave of cold-call pension scams

Local councils and pension authorities have urged members of the public to disregard scam calls from a fraudulent organisation claiming to be a pension scheme. 

The Scottish Public Pensions Authority has issued a warning to members of Scottish public sector schemes instructing them to ignore recorded cold calls from an organisation presenting itself as "The Pensions Helpline" or "your pension provider".

"From what we have been told, the recordings suggest that people born after 1952 are due a bonus or that you may be at risk of losing part of your pension. Recipients are prompted to press a number between 1 and 9 to continue the call," the SPPA said.

"It is of concern that people receiving these messages may believe that they are being contacted by SPPA and that personal or financial information may be given to a malicious third party as a result of one of these calls.

"We wish to make clear that the SPPA does not cold call customers in this manner and never requests bank details from its members or pensioners over the phone. We always request such information in writing when it is appropriate to do so."

Reports suggest the scam extends further than Scotland and public sector workers.

Last week Coventry City Council warned locals that a similar scam was taking place, in which residents were contacted and told they were eligible for a pension "bonus" of £1,000.

Coventry Council also reported a scam where cold callers told individuals that elderly pensioners with low mobility can have their pensions collected for them.

A recorded message played to residents, which said: "As an old age pensioner who may find it difficult to get out of your house, did you know you are entitled to have your pension collected for you? If you are interested and would like more information, please press 2."

Similar reports have emerged in Reading and Wigan in the past two months.

Staffordshire County Council warned local residents against a similar spate of cold calls in May this year.

The council said callers claimed victims were due a £1,000 bonus to their pension within the next 12 weeks, and further tried to convince victims that the calls were legitimate by reading out residents' names and addresses to them.

The same scam was reported by the Southend Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership in April.

The SPPA advised anyone receiving a call from the organisation to hang up the phone, refrain from giving out personal information, and report fraudulent calls to Action Fraud online.
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